Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
7th July 2016
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre
[bookmark: _GoBack]
1. Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman), Dave Howells, Sheila Davies, Gareth Davies,  Cllr Evan Morgan,  PCSO Jason Hawkins       
Mr Meredydd Jones, Mrs Pam Kilner, Mrs Anita Watkins, Mrs Jackie Hourahine
 Mrs J Davies (clerk)
	
2. Apologies: 
Wynne Pugh,   Kerry Baverstock, Caroline Morgan,            
                  
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 16th June 2016 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Gareth Davies and seconded by Cllr Sheila Davies.

4. PCSO Jason Hawkins-   
a. PC Jason Hawkins noted that a date had been set for speeding training on Thursday 21st July 7pm in Sennybridge.  A site visit had been conducted three weeks ago in Trecastle and the go ahead had been given for Trecastle to be used as a training sight.  The course to be led by John Williams, Speed Enforcement Officer.  Cllr Dave Howells said he would put up posters.
b. No update on the abandoned car.


5. Highways update:  
No news to date.

6. Grant Thornton Audit: No correspondence.

7. Planning:  ‘Replacement outbuilding ’ at 10 Heol Callwen, Penycae.   There were no objections.

8. Hall Transfer -   The Chairman welcomed members from the Hall Committee to the meeting.  Would like to complete as soon as possible.

a.The Chairman said that the document from Powys County Council was acceptable and himself and one other member from the Community Council would sign the transfer.  The Community Council would then become the Landlords, as Powys would still own the building. Powys had agreed a transfer of £1 between themselves and the Community Council.   He noted three items on the lease
i. Ensure that the building is insured by Trecastle Hall Association.
ii. Only to used as a village hall and must be run by a charitable association
iii. The Building to be kept in good repair. Check twice a year.  The lease would be for 80 years.
b. He informed all present that the solicitor had sent out a draft lease between the Community Council and the Hall, this had lots of commercial dealings within which the Chairman felt was not needed.  He would contact the solicitor and sort out.  The Chairman noted that the Community Council can not sign the transfer until the Hall Committee are in a position to sign the lease agreement between the  Community Council and themselves and insurance would be needed to start on that day.  The Hall would need 5 million Indemnity Inusrance cover and cover of the building.  Also a 5 million professional fees and contents.  All members present agreed for the clerk to find out from Powys the value of the hall and to contact Clee Tompkinson and Francis for an independent evaluation.
c. Cllr Dave Howells noted that with regards to Trustees on behalf of the Hall Association, he had spoken to Tirabad  hall and they had said that the Charity Commission has a CIO – which covers and protects the trustees of the hall.
d. Cllr Evan Morgan asked about the Constitution of the Hall Committee as the original had been drawn up by Powys.  Cllr Dave Howells noted a new one had been drawn up but need to incorporate all members / associations and be able to coopt on 4 additional members.  Cllr Dave Howells said he would look into this and email to all Hall Association members.

9. Correspondence –  
i. Brecon Advice Centre Annual Report and Accounts.  Currently the number of people seeking advice from Trecastle had dropped.  The Chairman proposed we donate £50 as usual.  Gareth Davies seconded and all members present agreed.
ii. Ombudsman Annual Report 2015/2016.
iii. Clerks and Councils Direct.


10. Any other Business:
1. Mrs Jackie Hourahine asked is it was possible for the Community Council to write to Mid Wales Housing Association and ask for the communal bin area to be removed as people leave rubbish all over the area.  This may encourage people to put their rubbish in the black bins not all over the floor in the bin area.  All Councillors agreed the clerk to write and ask.
1. Mr Meredydd Jones noted that Aberpedwar footbridge had blanks that were deteriorating and in need of repair.  All Councillors agreed the clerk to write to Welsh Water with this matter. 
1. Cllr Dave Howells noted there was to be a walk on Sunday July 10th from Tafarn y Garreg.  Meet at 2pm approximately 5 miles.
1. Cllr Dave Howells said there would be a car Treasure Hunt on Wednesday 13th July at 7pm.
1. Cllr Dave Howells noted that the grass in the park was very long and not been cut.  Cllr Evan Morgan said grass cutting had gone out to tender to an urban company.  Councillors asked the clerk to write and say we are dissatisfied with the work and would be looking for a reduction in our maintenance charge.
1. Cllr Sheila Davies enquired about the colour of the telephone kiosk as she had been approached with regards to it being repainted red again.  All Councillors noted that the Community Council had purchased the kiosk for £1 and was no longer a kiosk.
1. Cllrs Sheila Davies and Gareth Davies enquired with regards to the buses, as we are the only place with no connections of transport.  Terry and others are still walking the main road to Sennybridge to catch buses into Brecon.  Cllr Dave Howells said that Llandovery were pushing for a service one day a week, may be from September.  Cllr Gareth Davies asked about contacting our MP, Cllr Dave Howells said he had previously but would email again.  Cllr Evan Morgan suggested contacting Dial a Ride and get people to go to Sennybridge surgery on the same day.  Cllr Dave Howells said he had contacted them previously but would try again.

Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 11th August 2016.  The meeting closed at 8.25 pm. 
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